
Aiming to cut the food miles ands
boost UK production

Question:
To ask the Secretary of State for Environment, Food and Rural Affairs, what
steps he is taking to protect marine conservation areas from illegal fishing
by large trawlers. (136424)

Tabled on: 12 January 2021

Answer:
Victoria Prentis:

As an independent coastal state, the UK has full responsibility over how it
manages all of our fisheries. All vessels fishing in our waters have to be
licensed by a UK Fisheries Administration, and abide by the licence
conditions and relevant legislation. We are also committed to ensuring an
effective and robust enforcement system. To ensure appropriate arrangements
to enforce fisheries regulations are in place to protect our waters,
including marine protected areas, the Government has put in place a
significant increase in the number of personnel and surveillance assets
dedicated to fisheries protection, which includes offshore patrol vessels
supported by aerial and radar surveillance. This strong presence will deter
against any fisheries infringements.

The answer was submitted on 20 Jan 2021 at 16:39.

Question:
To ask the Secretary of State for Environment, Food and Rural Affairs, what
Government (a) grant and (b) loan assistance is available to people wishing
to expand capacity of vegetable and fruit growing under suitable cover to
extend the growing season and protect from weather damage. (136427)

Tabled on: 12 January 2021

Answer:
Victoria Prentis:

The Government has provided some limited grant support for indoor
horticultural growers through the Rural Development Programme for England
(RDPE) for the purchase of innovative lighting, heating and irrigation
technology. Funding continues to be available to producer organisations who
implement operational programmes in the Fruit and Vegetable Aid Scheme.

From autumn 2021 my department will launch the new Farming Investment Fund,
providing grants to farmers, foresters and growers to enable them to invest
in the equipment, technology and infrastructure that will help their
businesses to prosper, while improving their productivity and enhancing the
environment. My officials are working with stakeholders and others on the
detailed design of the scheme.
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The answer was submitted on 20

The Department for Environment, Food and Rural Affairs has provided the
following answer to your written parliamentary question (136425):

Question:
To ask the Secretary of State for Environment, Food and Rural Affairs, if he
will ban supertrawlers from fishing in UK waters to help protect fish stocks
and the marine environment. (136425)

Tabled on: 12 January 2021

Answer:
Victoria Prentis:

We are reviewing our policies for these vessels operating in UK waters
including marine conservation areas. Any action needs to be evidence-based
and in line with the UK/EU Trade and Cooperation Agreement.

The answer was submitted on 20 Jan 2021 at 16:41.

Jan 2021 at 16:45.


